Copy of a letter to:

Jerusalem, 30th October, 1963.
2/5736

Colonel J R. Elyachar,

President,

Straight Construction Corporation,
8 Bast 46th Street,

NEW YORK, 17, NY.,

U.S.A.

Dear Colonel Elyachar,

Thank you for your letter of September 26th. I was
happy *to hear of your continuing interest in our problems of
education. Regarding the question of special studies for
Sepharedi soldiers, I understand that *he army in co-operation
with the Ministry of Education is planning a course of this
nature for some 120 soldiers in the forthooming academic year.

I will have a copy of your letter sent to the Ministry
of Education with whom I know you are in close contact on this
project. The Minister of Education has advised me that you
are planning a joint projeect with them in this programme. I
would like to take this opportunity to tell you that personally,
I sae this project as one of the important facets of our entire
vital education programms.

with best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Sgd: Levi Eshkol.



